
��
�

��������	
���������	
���������	
���������	
����
� ���
����
����
�� ����	���
���������	���
���	���	���
���������	���
���	���	���
���������	���
���	���	���
���������	���
���	��� ���

�
��	
��
���
��	
��
���
��	
��
���
��	
��
��� �������
��
����������
��
����������
��
����������
��
������  
�

�

Llangollen – Sunday 24th October 
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Our main flying season approaches its end and it has been another of those frustrating years 
which we all wish could have offered more opportunities for flying. However, a look at the 
Club League Table will show that when we could, we did! A lot of XCs were made but the 
total distance flown so far is 150km short on last year. Among these flights, Graham 
Cummins has set new Club records for PG distance. 

Graham clearly used his early season XCs to warm up for the BP Cup, in which he recently 
finished in third place. Meanwhile, our leading HG members  Carl Wallbank and Dave 
Shields continue to do well in the National and International HG competitions: Carl was 
fourth in the ‘Pre-Worlds’ in July, thereby leading the British Team into fourth place: Shedsey 
was among unplaced pilots in the ‘Pre-Worlds’ but is steadily climbing up the results lists. 
Full reports can be found in October Skywings, but ‘Well done to you all!’.  
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Sunday 24th October turned out to be a popular day at Llangollen, where a about 20 PGs 
and 10 HGs turned out. It was interesting to see Carl Wallbank skying out even though he 
discovered when ready to launch that his vario batteries were flat! The wind speed was on 
the limit for some PG pilots but I snatched a launch opportunity and within 15 minutes found 
myself at base some 2000ft ATO, and decided to see where it might take me. Straight into 
strong sink was where I went, so I decided to land somewhere near the road back rather 
than someplace the wrong side of Glyn Cerriog. I put down to the north of Chirk Castle, at a 
distance too small to score anything in the Club XC League! Thanks to Andrew ??, an HG 
pilot getting back into the game, who was on his way home from the hill but turned round to 
give me a lift back - where I found it too strong to fly again. Nevertheless, an enjoyable day 
which might have been the last good’un of the year. I hope I’m wrong … 

At the AGM last year, I said that I felt it was time for someone else to take over as Chairman, 
and I still feel that way. I’ve been doing it for five years and I really would like to hear from 
anyone willing to take over at the AGM next March. It is not an arduous task: The Club 
seems to run smoothly nearly all by itself and in the years I have been in office, thanks to the 
good work of committee members (who meet up to three times each year) it has been a 
trouble free term of office. I am willing to continue for a while as Newsletter Editor and Social 
Secretary, but I think it’s time for someone else to take the lead. 

No, you haven’t overlooked an August Newsletter – it was never created or published for 
want of copy! 
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Date and info about next Repack: The annual ‘North Wales and North West Parachute 
Repack’ will be held at BWSC on Saturday 29th January 2011. An application Form will be 
downloadable from the Club Website shortly – or call me on 01948 780378 to request one. 
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Ball and Cobra PG launch techniques: Gleaned from the French ‘Parapente’ mag: Visit  
�����		
��
�����	��������   to watch a film about these two strong wind launch methods. 
Both do away with the need to ‘build a wall’ – but require practice! The commentary is in 
French, but it really is a case of a picture being worth a thousand words.  

Long Mynd Club ‘Midwinter Uplift’ – Shrewsbury, Sat urday 4th December : See page 8 
of October Skywings for details of this day of varied entertainment for a good cause. A little 
away for some perhaps, but a good case for car sharing. 

Welsh Free Flight Federation : A reminder that this body continues to exist to promote the 
sport in Wales, and NWHGPC is a member of it. For more information about its aims and 
objectives, visit its website: www.wfff.co.uk 

New Club Treasurer:  Because of mounting business pressures, Clive Mills has resigned as 
Club Treasurer and the role has been taken on by Steve Taylor, who I hope will be officially 
elected into the post at the next AGM. Thanks, Clive, especially for going through the 
process of setting up new mandates with a Bank that didn’t seem to want to cooperate!  

 

�!#$%&!"���!#$%&!"���!#$%&!"���!#$%&!"��� ���

Modern paraglider fabrics 

A recent issue of the French ‘Parapente’ magazine contained a feature describing the 
evolution of fabrics used in the construction of paragliders. The article was written with input 
from Porcher Sport, whose range of Skytex Classic fabrics are used in the manufacture of 
some 70% of the 30,000 paragliders, speedwings and kites made throughout the world each 
year. The article contained revealing information about new lighter fabrics, the ‘myth of 
porosity’ and various general advice. I shall now summarise some of these. 

Fabric weight:  Ten years ago, wings were generally made from 55g/m2 fabrics: now they 
are usually 36g/m2 for the leading edge and other surfaces subject to greater wear, and 
27g/m2 for the rest – and they are all tougher than they used to be. So there is weight saving 
with no effective loss of strength in the construction!  

Obviously, this means wings are lighter in weight, but more important - having less mass, 
they are less inclined to pitch and roll; they recover quicker when they do, and control inputs 
don’t have to be so strong. This means easier and safer flying. 

Porosity:  This is not the problem we have been lead to believe. I quote: “A paraglider can 
lose 95% of its initial porosity while continuing to fly as if it were new. The thing that does 
alter a wing’s flying qualities is not fabric porosity but fabric deformation. Happily, our fabrics 
are very resistant to deformation”. Porosity testing has become the accepted norm for 
determining fabric condition when really, the best test would be to cut out a piece of fabric 
from the wing and test it in other ways - but who would be happy with such destructive 
testing? More to the point, Porcher stress that the one thing that will adversely affect a 
paraglider’s performance and handling is not porosity but deformation of the designed wing 
shape through line shrinkage / stretch, which if ignored can radically alter the wing’s shape 
and flying characteristics. They consider regular line checks to be essential. 
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How long will a glider last?:  The industry usually reckon 300 hours, but Porcher have 
tested old wings with many hundreds of flying hours and find them still safe to fly – but 
repeat the warning that suspension lines suffer from the effects of aging sooner that fabrics. 

Maximizing a paraglider’s life: 
·  Don’t drag over rough ground 
·  Don’t walk on it 
·  Limit unnecessary exposure to sunlight 
·  Don’t leave it in the boot of your car on a hot day 
·  Don’t’ repack it unless it is completely dry. If stored wet; in a wet bag or in highly 

humid conditions, a glider can be ruined within days!  
·  Remove sand, twigs, insects before you repack 
·  Store in a cool, dry place, loosely folded in its bag, or out of its bag if you can. 
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Monthly Club Meetings assemble from 7.30 onwards at Broughton Wings Social Club at 
Airbus UK, Broughton, Chester CH4 0DR. Talks or whatever start at 8.15pm. 

Monday 29th November  Club Night at BWSC - To be arranged 

Monday 31st January 2011  Club Night at BWSC - To be arranged 

Monday 28th February  Club Night at BWSC - To be arranged 

Monday 28th March  Club Night at BWSC – Club AGM  

At the time of publication, Speakers have yet to be arranged for the winter meetings and will 
be announced on the Members Forum. If anyone can suggest subjects or speakers for any 
of our meetings, let me know! 
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Contributions to this Newsletter are welcomed from any member. Ideally, please submit copy as a Text File or MS Word File on CD to 
Jerry Hazzard, Mill Cottage, Mill Road, Bronington, Whitchurch SY13 3HJ  or by Email / Email attachment to  
jerry.hazzard@btinternet.com   If  you are unable to provide text in these formats, the editor is willing to type up your scripts from 
longhand! The editor reserves the right to correct grammar, syntax and spelling, and to trim articles to fit page layouts. 
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The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily those of the Club Committee or Newsletter Editor, and any products advertised 
are not specifically endorsed by the Club. No part of this Newsletter may be reproduced without permission. 

 


